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Dear College Community,
A belated welcome to our 2021 school year and hasn’t it started 
with a rush.  Our Catholic College Sale Marist theme for this year 
is   ‘Breathe: the Spirit of Life’
What is more important to us, to every human being and to creation 
itself, than Breath?
To breathe is to live! Exploring this theme together will help us 
grow as a Marist community.
Our College theme continues to be ‘Every Student, Every Day’.   
How do we interact with each student in our spiritual, academic, 
wellbeing and community life.  
We will explore these two themes with our school community 
throughout this year.  
As we reach the half way point of first term, we are continually 
reminded of our safety and hygiene requirements to protect 
ourselves and our community against COVID-19.  We have already 
had an interruption to our school year with a five day lockdown and 
the requirement to wear masks indoors.  There is no doubt that 
throughout most of 2021 there is a strong possibility of changes 

A Prayer for Lent
Almighty and Everlasting God,

You have given the human race 
Jesus Christ our Savior as a
 model of humility. He fulfilled 

Your Will by becoming Man And 
giving His life on the Cross. 

Help us to bear witness to You 
By following His example 

of suffering And make us 
worthy to share in His

 Resurrection. We ask 
this through our Lord 

Jesus Christ, Your Son.
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

Above - College Captain Molly 
Hargreaves signs the College 
Bible at the Opening Liturgy.

to regulations for short periods of time and heaven forbid we move 
into another lockdown and school closure.  If the school is required 

to close, we will move immediately to remote learning within one day.  
I thank all students and parents for their cooperation and understanding 

throughout 2020 and know that we will continue this journey together 
supporting each other through the majority of 2021.

The College has celebrated it’s opening school liturgy and we thank Fr. 
Peter Bickley for his words of encouragement.  During our liturgy we also 
congratulated our 90+ club for 2020.  These students were Holly Hansford 
ATAR 96.1, Emily Knobel ATAR 94.35, Alexandra Stephenson ATAR 92.95, 
Jonathan Lam ATAR 91.8 and Lily McCaughey ATAR 91.4.  We also inducted 
our 2021 school leaders.
All leaders are to be congratulated and I especially recognise the commitment 
from Molly Hargreaves and David Brinker-Ritchie for their leadership as school 
captains.  This year the College is introducing a new leadership structure for 
all students.  This leadership structure is based around the College House 
system Years 7 – 12 and provides opportunities for student leadership and 
student voice.  
Already this year the College has held its two swimming carnivals.  The carnivals 
were separated into Years 7 – 9 and Years 10 -12 and were full of enthusiasm 
by students and provided an opportunity for building of house spirit, informal 
interaction and friendship building.  We congratulate all age champions and Champagnat House who was the 
overall winner of our swimming carnival Years 7 – 12.
This year the College has changed its process for Year 7 enrolments.  On Tuesday evening we held a widely 
publicised open evening for all prospective 2022 Year 7 students and their families.  The evening was extremely 
well attended and enrolments are now open and will close on the 19th of March.  Please ensure you visit the 
College website if you wish to enroll a 2022 Year 7 student.  
At the end of 2020 the College commenced its transfer to one site.  This amalgamation of campuses has been 
extremely successful and staff and students have worked very hard to ensure a smooth transition.  Due to COVID 
we were unable to celebrate our Sion campus heritage and this will take place through a number of events in 
the next couple of weeks.  Unfortunately, COVID restrictions still apply and a number of our celebrations have 
had to be invitation only.  On Friday 12th March Brother Peter Carroll FMS Marist Provincial and Sister Mary 
Barbuto NDS will open our Charism garden to celebrate the Sion and Marist Charisms of the College.  It is 
through the Charisms that Mary invites us to meet, know and love her son, our Saviour Jesus.  On Saturday 
13th March Bishop Greg Bennet will bless and the Hon. Darren Chester MP will open our new John XXIII 
expansion and redevelopment building.  This will be followed by a graveside service at the Sale cemetery in 
remembrance of the Sisters of Our Lady of Sion that have served our community for the last 130 years.  Later 
in the afternoon there will be a Mass and Decommissioning held in the Sion chapel with a formal dinner that 
evening.  On Sunday the 14th March the Friends of Sion will be present at the 9.30am St. Mary’s Cathedral 
Mass.  This Mass will be followed by a gathering of past students on the Sion campus for lunch and a liturgy.  
Between 10.30 and 11.30am Catholic College Sale will open its St. Patrick’s and John XXIII buildings for 
past student tours.  On Sunday 21st March the College will have a COVID safe opening and tours of the 
Sion building.  Participants wishing to tour the historical Sion building will need to register via this link. 
As a community we recognise the sadness of the closing of the Sion campus but we celebrate the 
Sisters of Our Lady of Sion, their enormous contribution to our community and know that their heritage 
will live on through Catholic College Sale.    
Chris Randell
Principal
“I am strong of mind, gentle of heart and loved by God” 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/sion-community-tours-tickets-137237030653


3

LEARNING AND TEACHING

Study Opportunities

Homework Help – Notre Dame de Sion 
(Library) 
English & Maths Teachers available 
Monday, Wednesday and Thursday 3.45pm 
– 4.45pm.

Sustained Silent Study (VCE Students)  
Wednesday 3.45pm – 7.00pm

Notre Dame de Sion (Library) 
Mon, Tue, Thurs 8.30am to 5.00pm
Friday 8.30am – 4.30pm

Ratisbonne Centre (VCE Students) 
Monday-Thursday 8.00am to 6.00pm Friday 
8.30am – 4.30pm

Welcome back to another year - fingers crossed 2021 
is a little more predictable than 2020! I’d also like to 

extend a special welcome to all of our new students. 
I hope you’re starting to become a little more familiar 

with your timetables, teachers and classrooms, and that 
you’re feeling supported and confident. Our 2020-2023 

strategic theme, ‘Every Student, Every Day’ reminds us of 
the unique personal gifts and talents every student brings to 
our community.  
Every person in our community is unique but we do share 
common feelings and stages of learning.  Parents can help 
their children by acknowledging when we learn new skills and 
knowledge, we all have a sense of being uncomfortable.  For 
every stage of learning there can be confusion and feelings 
of failure.  However, with courage and a willingness to persist 
these feelings always dissipate.  Normalising the learning 
stages will help children because they are prepared for these 
feelings and know it is a part of the process and those feelings 
will lessen over time, this will help to build a community of 
resilient learners!
2021 Contacts Guide/Parent Access Module
The partnership between students, parents and the College 
is vital to strengthen the learning platform for each student.  
We are continuing to strengthen communication and keep our 
community up to date on what is happening in the College. Our 
2021 Contacts Guide helps identify key people and areas of 
responsibility. This is available on both SIMON and our website, 
which is being continually updated with news and events.  
I encourage all parents to regularly check the Parent Access 
Module (PAM). PAM gives parents access to student grades 
with teacher feedback, access to the school calendar and student profile which includes students timetables, 
attendance data, commendations and historical reports.  Correspondence from the College is also accessible 
via PAM, including most letters and excursion permissions.  When new correspondence is generated an 
email notification is sent to alert parents/guardians.
Unpacking VCE
Our Director of Senior Studies Mr Ken Holmes conducted a ZOOM information session on February 9 
highlighting important VCE information for all senior students and parents.  This session includes valuable 
information for preparation and assistance in student’s final years and the recording is available here.  
If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact the College to discuss either over the phone or to 
arrange an appointment.  
Student Graduate Criteria 
An important requirement of Catholic College Sale that parents and students need to be aware of at the 
start of a school year is the Graduate Criteria. This document outlines the criteria students must meet 
before they will get approval to complete a VCE or VET subject.  The application process for these 
subjects will happen in line with our Subject Selection in early Semester 2.  To read the Graduate 
Criteria please click here. 
I wish everyone a year of new discovery and the opportunity to develop a love of learning!
Cindy Foat 
Assistant Principal - Learning and Teaching

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/resource-list-2021/
https://resultsandatar.vic.edu.au/results/html/faqs.htm
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/celebration-and-awards-2020/
https://headspace.org.au/young-people/how-to-stay-healthy-over-the-holidays/
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2021/02/Contacts-Guide-2021-4.pdf
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2021/02/Contacts-Guide-2021-4.pdf
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/important-vce-information-2/?preview=true
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2021/02/Graduate-Criteria-2021-1.pdf
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2021/02/Graduate-Criteria-2021-1.pdf
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LEARNING AND WELLBEING

Year 7 student Jai’s pumpkin soup.

REMOTE LEARNING FOOD 
TECHNOLOGY CLASSESAs we approach the mid-point of Term 1, our College Community celebrates the many milestones 

we have achieved this year including welcoming all students to one campus, the implementation of a 
Vertical House System and a new Student Leadership Structure.

The College would like to announce the appointment of those students who will form the 2021 Student 
Leadership Team. Together, these students share the responsibility to represent all students of the College, 
through regular engagement in College activities and participation in structured meetings with members of 
the College Leadership Team. There was a strong field of applicants from the College student body, and 
we as a College Leadership Team, are grateful to all those who submitted their expression of interest to 
join the Student Leadership Team. 

We are proud to announce the 2021 Student Leadership Team:

COLLEGE CAPTAINS
David Brinker Ritchie		  					     Molly Hargreaves

Allman House 
Captains

Casey Simpson
Brodie Dobson

Champagnat House 
Captain

Isabella Tatterson

Daly House Captains
Solomon Nash
Madeline Youl

Student Voice Cabinet
AL 1 - Alyssa Light

AL2 - Molly Aeschlimann
AL3 - Emmet Hobbs
AL4 - Sarah Ross

AL5 - Sharni Broekhof
AL6 - Karla Fleming

AL7 - Lara Van Der Voort

Student Voice Cabinet
CH1 - Jakob Ferguson
CH2 - Stella Whitford
CH3 - Sienna Wynd
CH4 - Ashton Wright

CH5 - Isabella Tatterson
CH7 - Bailey Wright

Student Voice Cabinet
DA1 - Zoe Dunsmuir
DA2 - Esra Babuc
DA3 - Bailey Telfer

DA4 - Ashlee Mierendorff
DA5 - Tom Wilms
DA6 - Mia Johns
DA7 - Jay Steed

Paulinus House 
Captains

Archy Sellings
Jazmyn Websdale

Student Voice Cabinet
PA1 - Noah Johnston
PA2 - Keely Thacker

PA3 - Cayden Johnson
PA4 - Joel Betsu

PA5 - Jack Higgins
PA6 - Alana Jeffries
PA7 - Mia Bowman

Raphaela House 
Captains

Alexandra Smith 
Josh De Boer

Student Voice Cabinet
RA1 - Annika Boudroukas
RA2 - Matilda Pendergast

RA3 - Henry Myers
RA4 - Jemma Birss

RA5 - Freya McCarthy
RA6 - Colby Rendell

RA7 - Harrison Swarski

Theodore House 
Captains
Cleo Fox

Zac Jones

Student Voice Cabinet
TH1 - Matilda Berns
TH2 - Luca Centra
TH3 - Lola Wilson

TH4 - Cory Felmingham
TH5 - Zaidyn Berns

TH6 - Hannah Medhurst
TH7 - Keisha Jackson

I would also like to take the opportunity to highlight to students and their families that the College 
offers support structures to assist students’ wellbeing and learning via their Pastoral Teachers and 
House Leaders. Further to this, we have two College Counsellors on-site, who are available to 
provide additional support for all students with their learning journey and personal development.
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Students Safety When Cycling to School
Since the commencement of the school there has been an increase number of students selecting to cycle to school each 

day.   Riding to school is a great way for students to keep active and get the recommended one hour of physical activity 
each day.

As our school is centrally located in Sale, students must ensure they arrive and depart the College grounds safely and follow 
all road rules and respect other pedestrians and motor vehicles.

Tips to stay Safe

Signs and signals
Cyclists must follow all traffic control signs and signals 
including: red lights, stop signs, give way signs.
At crossings, if there is a bicycle lantern, cyclists can continue riding across when the lantern is green.  For any other pedestrian 
crossings, cyclists must dismount and walk across the road.

Who can ride on a footpath
You can ride on a footpath if you:
•are a child under the age of 13
•are a person 13 and over who is accompanying a child under the age of 13
•have been given and are following the conditions on a medical certificate that says you have a disability that makes it difficult for 
you to ride on the road. You need to follow the conditions on your medical certificate and show it to a police officer or authorised 
person when asked are an adult accompanying someone with a medical certificate cycling on a footpath.

Riding on a footpath or shared path
When riding on a footpaths and shared paths, a bicycle rider needs to:
•Keep to the left on footpaths and shared paths (unless impractical to do so)
•Give way to pedestrians
A cyclist is required to have a bell or similar warning device on his or her bicycle. When overtaking other path users a cyclist should 
use this warning device, or his or her voice to warn others. 

Mobile phone use by the rider of a bicycle
Using a mobile phone is prohibited, except to make or receive a phone call or to use its audio/music functions provided the phone:
•is secured in a commercially designed holder fixed to the bicycle, or
•can be operated by the rider without touching any part of the phone, and the phone is not resting on any part of the riders’ body 
but can be in a pocket.
Using a phone as a navigational device/GPS while riding is prohibited unless it is secured in a commercially designed holder fixed 
to the bicycle. All other functions (including video calls, texting and emailing) are prohibited.
The penalty is a fine of $476. Demerit points do not apply to bike riders, but do apply to drivers of motorised vehicles.

Be seen during daylight hours                                              
Installing and using flashing lights during daylight hours can make you more easily seen by other road users. Wearing a bright shirt 
over your uniform may also assist to be seen by motor vehicles.

Bicycle helmets
Cyclists and bicycle passengers need to wear a securely fitted and fastened helmet showing:
•a mark of compliance with the Australian Standard, AS/NZS2063
•the symbol of a JAS-ANZ accredited company (for helmets manufactured or imported after 1 July 2012)
Mandatory bicycle helmet laws were introduced in July 1990. This applies when riding: on roads and road-related areas; on bike 
and shared paths; in bike lanes; in recreational parks; in car parks; on footpaths. 
In special circumstances, you might be eligible for an exemption from wearing a bicycle helmet. Visit the Wearing a bicycle helmet 
page for more information about helmets.

Riding to school with other riders
A cyclist can ride next to another cyclist (this is called ‘riding two abreast) on the road with the following rules:
•On single-lane roads, cyclists can’t ride beside more than one other cyclist (unless overtaking).
•On multi-lane roads without a bike lane, cyclists cannot ride more than two abreast in each marked lane (unless overtaking).
•When travelling two abreast, cyclists shouldn’t be more than 1.5 metres apart.
Tip for cyclists: when riding two abreast, consider other road users and if necessary, change to single file to help drivers 
overtake safely. 

Warm regards, 

Tim Morrison
Deputy Principal – Student Learning and Wellbeing

LEARNING AND WELLBEING

https://www.jas-anz.org/
https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/licences/health-and-driving/exemptions-from-wearing-a-seatbelt-or-bicycle-helmet
https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/safety-and-road-rules/cyclist-safety/wearing-a-bicycle-helmet
https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/safety-and-road-rules/cyclist-safety/wearing-a-bicycle-helmet
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2021 STUDENT LEADERS2021 STUDENT LEADERS

Molly Hargreaves
College Captain

David Brinker-Ritchie
College Captain

Congratulations to our 2021 College 
Leaders. Our College Captains, David 
and Molly were selected from a strong 
field as they demonstrated good academic 
rigour, participated in all school events 
and strongly represented the ethos of 
Catholic College Sale. 

Brody Dobson   

ALLMAN HOUSE CAPTAINS

Casey Simpson

CHAMPAGNAT 
HOUSE CAPTAIN

Isabella Tatterson     

Solomon Nash     

DALY HOUSE CAPTAINS

Madeline Youl Joshua De Boer    Alexandra Smith

RAPHAELA HOUSE CAPTAINS

THEODORE HOUSE CAPTAINSPAULINUS HOUSE CAPTAINS

Cleo Fox    Zac JonesJazmyn Websdale    Archy Sellings
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PATHWAYS & CAREERS

Micro Mathematics Virtual After School Extension Program
The University of Melbourne is offering a free Micro Mathematics Virtual After School Extension Program 
for interested students. Students will get to explore mathematical problems at a deep level following the 
inquiry process.
The program will run using a virtual environment (Zoom and Google Classroom) and students will have 1 
hour each week with the University of Melbourne, School of Mathematics and Statistics Outreach Team. 
Students will be given additional activities to complete in their own time.

Maths Without Limits (MWL) Program
Maths Without Limits provides regional students with free extra support in their maths studies, whilst 
providing them with insight into university life and encouraging them to pursue careers in STEM.
Free maths tutoring is being offered in the following subjects: Year 10 Enhanced Mathematics, Units 
1/2 and 3/4 for Mathematical Methods, Units 1/2 and 3/4 for Specialist Maths.
The tutoring program will commence late March. The program facilitates weekly one-on-one online 
tutoring sessions (approx. 1 hour). Click below for more information.

Click here to register

Looks like another busy year ahead for all Careers classes.
Our Year 12 students are currently exploring their individual career options for the future and their 

teachers will shortly interview each one of them. This brief interview, based on future goals, will help them 
to focus on where they want to go in 2022 and what they need to achieve in order to get there. Students 

need to be checking both the College Pathways Website and their emails regularly for communication from 
me regarding upcoming events relating to pathways, university early enrolments, scholarships and UCAT 
information for those who wish to pursue a career in Medicine.
The VCE and Careers Expo 2021 will take place at the Caulfield Racecourse:
Thursday 29 April - Friday 30 April, 9am-3pm
Saturday 1 May - Sunday 2 May, 9am-3pm
This is the biggest careers and education event in Victoria and includes over 140 exhibitors. It also features 
seminars on VCE subjects for more details click here.
This Wednesday we had a visit from the Defence Force Recruitment team via ZOOM.This was delivered to 
all students interested in a career in the Defence Force. In addition, next week’s Year 12 Career classes will 
have the benefit of a presentation tailored to them including information on their GAP year program for 2022.
Year 10’s have completed their Career Profile using a wonderful new tool on the my futures website. This 
allows them to create a profile for themselves mapping out their areas of interest and hopefully helping them 
to achieve a clearer understanding of their future career goals and how to achieve them.
Our work experience program is going ahead in Term 2 for Year 10’s this year and some programs such 
as the Defence Force have already advertised for participants at the RAAF base Sale.  All information on 
these work experience programs and available apprenticeships are advertised on our pathways website 
which is accessed though the College website or SIMON. I would encourage any student who has a query 
on any aspect of their future in the world of work to email me or come an see me in my office upstairs in the 
Ratisbonne Centre in the St. Pats building.
Johanna Clancy
Pathways Coordinator

https://forms.gle/BiuW7PGnpFNTbzTt8
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2021/03/MicroMaths-78-2021.pdf
https://www.vceandcareers.com.au/ 
https://sites.google.com/ccsale.catholic.edu.au/pathways/home 

https://sites.google.com/ewb.org.au/ewb-melbuni-schools/home 
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2020 ATAR & APPRENTICES

We congratulate our 
graduating students 

from the class of 2020. 
It has been a 

challenging year and all 
students managed the 

changing learning 
environment very well.environment very well.

We especially 
congratulate our 

College Dux for 2020, 
Holly Hansford with an 
ATAR of 96.1 and our 
other new 90+ Club 

members Emily Knobel, 
94.35,94.35, Alexandra 

Stephenson, 92.95, 
Jonathan Lam, 91.8 and 
Lily McCaughey, 91.4.

We wish all our 
students the very best 

for the future.

Chris Randell
Principal

No Photo:  Finn Stephenson, Bui lder

Ostin Waugh
Electrician

Callum Sharp
Plumbing & Gasfitting

Harrison Ronchi
Electrician

Callum Wood
Plumber

Nathan Nikolajew
Chef

Jamie Moyes
Plumber

Billy Morris
Diesel Mechanic

Rohan McKenzie
Diesel Mechanic

Declan Kiss
Fitter and Machinist

Noah Hurley
Plumber

Liam Heasley
Plumber

Matthew Flood
Electrician

Jack Fisher - Aldridge
Carpentry

Patrick Eddy
Small Engine Mechanic

Ethan Cook
Sheet Metal Fabricator

William Austin
Boilermaker

Lachlan Allman
Diesel Mechanic

Catholic College Sale 
Apprenticeships

Lily McCaughey 
ATAR 91.4

Jonathan Lam
ATAR 91.8

Alexandra Stephenson
ATAR 92.95

Emily Knobel
ATAR 94.35

Holly Hansford
ATAR 96.1

2020 Dux

Catholic College Sale
celebrates our 2020

student success

%09http://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/get_document.php%3Fdoc_id%3D334
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OPENING LITURGY

On Wednesday February 10 a liturgy was held to celebrate the beginning of the 2021 school year. 
Led by Father Peter Bickley and our Religious Education Coordinator Mr. Jeff Hobbs, the liturgy was 

our first whole school gathering as one campus. Our Year 7 students were welcomed into the stadium 
to the ringing of the school bell by our College Captains, as is the tradition. This was followed by the 

recognition of our 2021 College Leaders, with the presentation of their badges.

The five students who achieved an ATAR of 90 or above, including the 2020 Dux of Catholic College Sale, 
Holly Hansford, were presented with certificates and recognised by the College community. Holly spoke to 
the students via video link and highlighted the importance of maintaining a positive attitude and asking lots 
of questions.

Our top three ATAR students also received the Mother Raphaela Bursary, which is $500 towards their 
first year of post-secondary education. Congratulations to Holly Hansford, Emily Knobel and Alexandra 
Stephenson.

Above - 90’s Club members L to R Lily McCaughey, Jonathan Lam, Alexandra Stephenson, Emily Knobel, 
College Dux Holly Hansford and Principal Chris Randell.

Above - Principal Chris Randell presents 2020 
College Dux Holly Hansford with her Dux 
Certificate.

Above - L to R College Captain David Brinker 
- Ritchie, Dean Peter Bickley, Principal 
Chris Randell and College Captain Molly 
Hargreaves prior to the commencement 
of the Opening Liturgy.
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Year 10 History - Jewish Holocaust Centre 
Incursion

Current Year 10 History students, approximately 80 of 
our current Year 10 cohort, had the opportunity to take 

part in an incursion run by the Jewish Holocaust Centre in 
Elsternwick on Wednesday the 24th of February.
Our History students have been investigating and learning 
about World War Two. Students looked at the political 
landscape after World War One and how this contributed 
to the rise of Hitler and the Nazi Party. Students have 
identified significant events and turning points of World 
War II, Australia’s involvement and have gained an 
understanding of the nature of warfare. A key component 
of this area of study is the Holocaust. 
This incursion was a wonderful opportunity to gain great 
insight into the horrors of World War Two and how they 
were able to be carried out, through firsthand accounts of 
those who have witnessed one of the greatest atrocities 
the world has ever seen.
Michelle Mawhinney
Year 10 History teacher

HOLOCAUST CENTRE INCURSION

Today we had a Zoom call with the Jewish Holocaust Centre, we were taken on a virtual tour of the museum 
and shown artifacts from World War Two. We were shown the striped uniforms worn by prisoners of the 
concentration camps and shown documents such as passports and letters. Our guide, Tracey, spoke 
about how Jews were stripped of their identity and dehumanised during the Holocaust. We watched 
multiple videos of World War Two survivors, who talked about their experience in Germany before and 
after the war, and the contrast between the inclusivity of the community. At the end of the session we 
were fortunate enough to speak to Sarah Saaroni, a survivor of the Holocaust. She shared her story of 
growing up in Germany and was 13 when the war started. When Sarah was 16, she was sent away by 
her family and had no choice but to live by a false identity; Sarah pretended to be a Christian Polish girl 
and worked in Germany during the War. One of Sarah’s family ‘friends’ turned her in to authorities and 
she was sent to an extermination camp. Sarah described her experience here and explained that they 
paid no attention to her and simply ignored her, she was given no food or water. Luckily Sarah was able 

to escape the camp, although she was not welcome back home. Sarah 
settled in Australia after the war. Many students were able to ask Sarah 
questions about her experience as a Jew during the holocaust. This 
was a great opportunity for us to all learn more about World War Two 
and the Holocaust.

Ruby Fisher and Allanah Williams
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Welcome to 2021 – and we are so excited 
to be back on campus and working as 

whole school on one campus.  This is such 
a positive for the Music Department as age 

is no barrier to playing music, and we can 
have musicians from all year levels playing and 

enjoying music together in our various ensembles.
Despite the limitations imposed on our promotional 
activities due to the ongoing COVID management 
the demand for music lessons is continuing to 
grow which is fantastic news not only for the 
Music Department but also for the College as a 
whole.  We are so fortunate to have such high 
quality and experienced teachers working for us: 
Mr Roy Condeza for Choirs, Rock Bands, vocal, 
guitars, drum kit, keyboards; Mr Cruickshank 

MUSIC

(Concert Band) and Ms Roffe (Strings).  This means that our ensembles can continue to grow in quality and 
quantity.  Currently we are auditioning for our Rock Band program with the aim of two Year 8 Rock Bands and 
two Year 7 Rock Bands.  There is a Concert Band, a String group, Sion Singers – open to all interested Year 
7, 8 and 9 students, Show Choir – a select Senior close harmony group, MVC – a male vocal group open to 
all interested males, and we are forming Guitar Ensemble.  We also encourage students to form their own 
ensembles and run other ensembles as the need arises throughout the year.
Places available
It is not too late to join in the activities in the Music Department – we have new members joining all through 
the year!  We would particularly like more flautists and brass players and a string instrumentalist or two is 
always welcome.  There is also one vacancy for acoustic double bass.  Unfortunately some instruments are 
fully booked, but a waiting list exists, and in the meantime you could always try a second choice.  Pick up 
an application form from the office and see Ms Roffe, or any of our other music teachers if you would like to 

start learning an instrument.  All you need is enthusiasm and a 
willingness to practice regularly.
Ensembles
Playing music in an ensemble is an essential part of learning your 
instrument, and for most students the element that they get the 
most pleasure from.  Joining a suitable ensemble is therefore 
a compulsory part of the College Instrumental Program.  Our 
ensembles are not limited to those learning an instrument at 
school, however.  If you have an interest in playing in one of our 
ensembles or singing in one of our choirs just let us know.  This 
applies to parents as well – if you are interested talk to us about 
how you can get involved.
Currently rehearsals take place at lunchtimes for most 
ensembles, however Show Choir also rehearses after 
school from 3.30pm – 5pm on Wednesdays.
Thank you all for your continued support of Music at 
Catholic College Sale.

Ann Roffe
Head of Music
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SENIOR SWIMMING CARNIVAL

SENIOR CARNIVAL RESULTS
Allman – 458 points
Champagnat – 450 points
Daly – 426 points
Raphaela – 409 points
Paulinus – 371 points
Theodore – 204 points

The first sporting event of the CCS 2021 calendar, the 
Senior Swimming Carnival, took place at the Sale Pool on 

Monday 22nd of February. A bit of a cooler Summers day 
saw excellent participation from our Years 10 – 12 students. 
Alongside the regular swim races, student’s enthusiastically 
participated in the Water Polo, pitting house against house.  
Congratulations to Allman House, champion house on the 
day and winners of the House Spirit Award.
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JUNIOR SWIMMING CARNIVAL

JUNIOR CARNIVAL RESULTS
Champagnat – 470 points
Raphaela – 408 points
Allman – 385 points
Theodore – 373 points
Paulinus – 366 points
Daly – 275 points

House Spirit - Daly

Following on from a successful Senior Swimming 
Carnival on the Monday, the Years 7 – 9 students 

participated in the Junior Swim Carnival on Friday the 26th 
of February at the Sale Pool. Congratulations to Champagnat 

House, the champion house on the day and to Daly House, 
winner of the House Spirit Award
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SWIMMING CARNIVAL RESULTS

OVERALL CHAMPION HOUSE – 
CHAMPAGNAT
Champagnat – 920
Allman – 843
Raphaela – 817
Paulinus – 737
Daly – 701
Theodore – 479

Year 10
Mia Whitford & Ben Hall
Year 11
Kiana Wedlock & Harry Gravener
Year 12 
Tamiecka Ross & Cohen Wade

Year Level Champions
Year 7
Jasmine Lazzaro & James Arnup
Year 8
Kayla Pratt & Liam Mezenberg
Year 9 
Tayla Bellion & Zac Mezenberg

Peter Canny Memorial Winners - 
100m Freestyle 
Cohen Wade and Tamiecka Ross  
Bernard Peavey Memorial - 200m 
Individual Medley 
Owen Gallagher and Kiana Wedlock

Above - Year 12 Year Level 
Champions Tamiecka Ross 
and Cohen Wade

Above - Year 11 Year Level 
Champions Kiana Wedlock 
and Harry Gravener

Above - Year 10 Year Level 
Champions Mia Whitford and 
Ben Hall

Above - Year 9 Year Level 
Champions Zac Mezenberg 
and Tayla Bellion

Above - Peter Canny Memorial 
Winners, Cohen Wade and 
Tamiecka Ross

Above - Year 8 Year Level 
Champion Liam Mezenberg 
(Kayla Pratt absent)

Above - Year 7 Year Level 
Champions James Arnup 
and Jasmine Lazzaro

Below - Champagnat House Captain 
Isabella Tatterson.

Above - Bernard Peavey 
Memorial Winners - 
Owen Gallagher and Kiana 
Wedlock
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SENIOR CRICKET

CCS progressed through to the SSV Gippsland Finals following their Senior Cricket Division Final win 
against Lavalla at our College ovals on February 25. A great result, with CCS restricting Lavalla to 9/88 
from their 20 overs after making 2/182.  Tight bowling from Tom Morrison, Jake Pendrick and Lakshay 
Panwar, was capitalised on by James Moulton (3/7), Seb Pendergast (2/12) and Miller Eastham (2/13).
On March 2 at Maffra, CCS won both their SSV Gippsland games, against Drouin SC and then Nagle 
College to progress through to the next round which will be held later this term.

Back L to R - Coach Anthony Robbins, Charlie Moulton, Seb Pendergast, Max Knobel, Zak Russell, Bradley 
Nikolajew,  Jake Pendrick, Brody Dobson
Front L to R - James Moulton, Mason Annear, Tom Morrison (C), Lakshay Panwar, Miller Eastham, Ben 
Harrington 

front office with a name 
and phone number.  
These will be tested by 
the Maths department 
and remunerated 
accordingly.

Calculators
Any secondhand Texas TI-Nspire CAS 
calculators for sale can be left at the 

NEWS and EVENTS
Click here to access more photographs  
and information from our latest College 
events. 

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/events/news-events/
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION
2021 Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF)

If you are in receipt of a Health Care Card / Pension Card / Gold Defence 
Card, you may be eligible for the 2021 Camps, Sports and Excursion 
payment of $225.00 per student.  
Applications along with a copy of your card must be handed into Reception no later than close of business 
25 June 2021. Please contact the College on 51439700 for an application form, alternatively you may 
download it from the link below.

CSEF 2021 Information Flyer for Parents
CSEF 2021 Application Form

Digital Learning Provision
For Years 7 – 10 Families there is a  Learning Resource Provision. The charge of $200.00 per child 
for the 2021 Learning Provision has been applied to your College Account as per College Statement 
1819 on 1 January 2021.  Please ensure this amount is paid within 14 days, as this currently does 
not form part of any direct debit payment plan, unless already discussed or arranged with the 
College. For families that have already paid this amount we thank you for your payment.

College Fees

Early Payment Option 2.5% - (Early Payment Option 5% 
is now CLOSED) The College offers a 2.5% for the 2021 
school year.  This offer is due for payment by Friday, 26th 
March 2021.  The discount is based on the Tuition Fee Only.  
Please contact the College on 5143 9700 if you have any 
queries in regards to your amount that is due.  

Please note, unless prior arrangements are already in place 
with the College, your account is to be paid in full by 31 
March 2021.

Uniform Shop
The Uniform Shop are always in need 
of good quality secondhand uniform.  
Any uniform for sale can be left at the 
front office, at any time, with a name 
and phone number.   Please ensure that 
Blazers are dry cleaned.
For Uniform Shop enquries please click 
here.

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/celebration-and-awards-2020/
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2021/02/csef-financial-assistance-information-parents.pdf
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2021/02/csef-application-form.pdf
https://forms.gle/HQznxe4WJDCpA3Lc7
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/enrolment-process/
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Term Dates 2021 
TERM ONE 2020

Friday 29th Jan (Year 7 only) 
Monday February 1st (all students) - Thursday 
1st April
TERM TWO 2020
Monday 19th April - Friday 25th June
TERM THREE 2020 
Monday 12th July – Friday 17th September

TERM FOUR 2020 
Monday 4th October – Tuesday 7th December

Events Calendar
Friday 5th March
Student Free Day
Monday 8th March
Labour Day Public Holiday
Saturday 13th March
Opening and Blessing of J23rd
Sunday 14th March
Sion Mass 9.30am
Wednesday 17th March
SSV Cricket - Intermediate 
Friday 19th March
SSV Cricket - Year 7 and Year 8
Wednesday 24th March
PST’s 4.00pm - 8.00pm
Friday 26th March
Year 11 Presentation Ball
Friday 26th March
Year 12 Day of Reflection
Saturday 27th March
Year 12 Presentation Ball
Wednesday 31st March
Athletics Trials
Thursday 1st April
Last Day Term 1 - 2.30pm finish
Monday 19th April
First Day Term 2
Wednesday 21st April
Athletics Carnival
Wednesday 28th April
College Photographs

Catholic College Sale
51-53 Desailly St, Sale, VIC 3850

PO Box 594, Sale, VIC 3853
		  03 5143 9700
   Student Absences   	 03 5143 9721

   Email: contactus@ccsale.catholic.edu.au

   Website: www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au

CONTACT US

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop is currently running online. 
For  any enquiries please use the request 
form here. 

Blazers and hats are purchased directly 
through the College.  
Items must be paid for at the time of purchase 
and cannot be charged to school accounts.   
Clothing is not sold on consignment but 
purchased by the College Uniform Shop, 
however, only items in good order will be 
accepted for sale.  Blazers and winter skirts 
left for sale must be dry-cleaned. 

Canteens 
The Canteen Menu and price list is available 
through CDF Pay by clicking the logo. 

To pay for items, please ensure the Student 
Card has money on it (this can be done by 
either bringing cash to the canteen at recess 
or through CDF Pay) .

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/cdfpay/
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/cdfpay/
https://forms.gle/Fb4hpNJRbXxaUhaK8
https://forms.gle/Fb4hpNJRbXxaUhaK8

